
 
The Ape TAG strongly recommends that all infants be mother reared 
except in cases where the mother's or the infant’s health is at risk, 
or in cases of severe abuse or neglect.  If an infant cannot be mother 
reared, it is critical that they be introduced to a surrogate as early 
as possible. Until that can occur, infants should be provided 24/7 care 
by staff in the proximity of conspecifics.  
 
Apes hand reared with traditional methods which do not include 
continual care, close proximity of conspecifics and timely introduction 
to a surrogate are much more likely to develop emotional and social 
compromise affecting their welfare and reproduction as adults.   
 
Whenever possible, any human interaction with ape infants should occur 
behind the scenes. Public viewing of human and ape infant interaction 
may lead to misconceptions about the grave conservation status of apes, 
and the compromise caused by the entertainment & advertising industry 
and the keeping of apes as pets.  If humans must be hands on with ape 
infants in public view, every effort should be made to provide live 
interpretation for guests, and caretakers should be conscientious about 
how their interactions may be perceived. 
 
Rearing an infant ape off exhibit is a focused short-term investment of 
resources which provides considerable long-term rewards for the hand-
reared individual, the surrogate, the social group, the broader 
population and zoo.  Ensuring the infant is raised in a social group 
enriches the lives of all apes in the group in a manner, and to a level 
that we as caregivers can never begin to replicate.  The group 
socialization of the infant promotes interactive behaviors in all 
members of the group.  For example, juveniles being disciplined and 
guided by adults regarding their behavior towards vulnerable infants, 
creates a more interactive group and a much more interesting and 
dynamic exhibit for zoo guests.   
 
The twenty-four seven support of ape infants in need and their early 
return to surrogates and to social groups represents a responsible 
ethic of animal welfare.  AZA ape programs and our broader community 
are represented well by this commitment to effective care. 
 
The Ape Taxon Advisory Group Surrogacy Teams have developed written 
resources, are available to provide advice via email or phone, and can 
provide assistance on site if needed. 
 
  
 
  
 
  
 
  
 
 


